Planning Group Meeting Notes - 14 May 2012

Attending – Peter Hawkins, Sandy Scotland, Ed Hawkins, Alec Mann, Barbara Canton, Euan Renton, David Roy.

	No
	Issue
	Action

	1
	Mayfield Road – new 20MPH area proposed
	Judged to be beneficial. Proposal noted

	2
	Quality Bike Corridor – proposed changes to waiting restrictions (details unknown)
	SS to pass to Richard Grant

	3
	B7030 Wilkieston to Newbridge reduced speed limit from 60 to 50 MPH proposed
	Judged to be beneficial. Proposal noted.

	4
	B924 Sth Queensferry to Dolphinton reduced speed limit proposed from 60 to 40 MPH.
	Judged to be beneficial. Proposal noted

	5
	New pedestrian crossing under Forth Bridge plan received.
	We previously commented. No further action proposed.

	6
	Milton Bridge to Penicuik speed reduction proposed from 40 to 30 and to 20MPH outside Beeslack Secondary when pupils entering / leaving
	Judged to be beneficial. Proposal noted

	7
	Leith Walk transport developments  consultation being arranged by Greener Leith . 29th May is the current date
	Not clear if anyone can attend. Position to be monitored.

	8
	Tram Works on Princes St / South St David’s St. Detailed design is not good for cyclists but changes to the design are now too expensive and the Council are very unlikely to make them.

Setts at stops are now to be of a flat type better for cyclists. 
	PH to discuss way forward with Dave du Feu

	9
	Dalry Road cycle lane – markings obscured some way back from pedestrian crossing. No clarity in response to BC’s email
	BC to write again

	10
	Rosebery Cres Haymarket junction dangerous blunder by Council introducing latest traffic management proposals
	SS to write to Marshall Poulton

	11
	Complaint by member about Clarence and time taken to answer calls
	Some sympathy with this but no action proposed at this time 

	12
	Making Cycling Mainstream, a Cycling Scotland initiative to help ensure transport professionals take cycling fully into account. Not clear how much Edinburgh Council has taken this up.
	SS may raise at Cycle Forum

	13
	Leamington Bridge cyclists dismount sign was temporary and now removed. PH has had reassuring correspondence with British Waterways.
	No further action required.

	14
	Cyclists dismount sign present on Quartermile on pathway alongside Starbucks – an area where cycling provision related to the development has been poor.
	No clear action identified.

	15
	Haymarket Station Redevelopment – Moves to what has been called phase 2 of consultation where phase 1 ignored cycling. Given that work starts on site on 28th May, the prospects for dramatic improvements challenging. The Council too need to do better as there seems to be no provision being made for the 100+ % increase in passenger numbers using the station in the next few years.
	Planning Group will remain involved in the consultation.

	16
	Brunswick Road PAN for new housing on old sorting office site.
	PH to write requesting link to railway as it could become a cycleway.

	17
	West Craigs consultation. There were varying views on whether we should object to any use of greenbelt land. However given that our objection is highly unlikely to prevent development we do need to make positive points about how developments should best incorporate cycling and links to other infrastructure.
	This was a developer's initiative. Await PAN.

	18
	West End Place – Orwell Terrace. Potential throughway for pedestrians and cyclists.
	PH seeking the views of Lidl to see if they will support the throughway.

	19
	Fountainbridge (east section). 
	Awaiting response to PHs letter to the developers on road widening to incorporate cycle lanes at this narrow part of the road.

	20
	Devon Place  - Final Plan proposed for acceptance at committee but disappointingly there may be no through link to the cycle path between the Roseburn Path and Haymarket Station
	ER to find out about this missing link.

	21
	Various dates relevant to the group were discussed  Spokes Mailout 26th May

Rail Future Conference 16th June

Responsible Parking Alliance meeting 24th May

29th May, Walking Cycling and Connecting Communities Conference.

22nd May, Living Streets Edinburgh Group meeting
	PH attending

PH, SS, DdF attending

	22
	Request that members be given advanced notice of  next Cycling Forum meeting so that suggestions can be made for enquiries.
	


NB
Next Meeting was originally set for 25th June at ER’s but now re-arranged for  Tuesday 26th June at Peter Hawkins 118/1 Stenhouse Crescent at 8:00PM

